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                                                           PREZ SEZ    
 
. Just got home from vacation with my wife and had a great time. We took a 5 day 
cruise to Mexico, not Mexico NY.I probably gained more weight but I am not going to 
get the scale out to see how much. The day we left it was -21 degrees F. and it was 40 
degrees when we got home. A great vacation!  
 
I hope this mild weather continues through March, it is almost time to get our Corvairs 
out of mothballs and back on the road. Hopefully Spring is not to far away. I should 
have been a weather man.  
 
I have to hurry along this message, deadline is quickly approaching and the Editor does 
not want to be kept waiting. I hope to see most of our members at our next meeting at 
Denny's  in north Syracuse. Till next month, stay warm.   
  
Phil 

                                                  Sunday Brunch   3/13 
 
    We have reservations for the Sunday Brunch at Orchard Vali  ( previously Golden 
Apple ) in LaFayette Rt 20. Time is at 11:00. 
 
THIS IS THE 1ST DAY OF DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME SO BE SURE YOU SET 
YOUR CLOCKS AHEAD ON SATURDAY NIGHT SO YOU’RE ON TIME!  
 
   Brunch includes  salad bar, fresh fruit, rolls & butter, soup, eggs benedict, scram-
bled eggs, pancakes & french toast, bacon & sausage, delmonico potatoes, veg of the 
day, oven roasted chicken, seafood newburg & rice pilaf, carved beef, craved ham 
with cranberry glaze, assorted dessert table, and coffee & juice. All this for 13.95 plus 
your tax and tip. Total approx $17.90 when this in included.  
 
   PLEASE CALL ME AT 689-3366 OR 3 AT RITAC44@AOL.COM OR 
N2VZD@AOL.COM 
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                                                                                   G E O R G I A   R O V I N G   
 
                                                                                         b y   L e n   S m i t h   
 
T i m   w a s   p a r t i a l l y   c o r r e c t   a b o u t   w h y   I   h a d   n o   n e w s   l a s t   m o n t h .   T h e r e   h a s n ' t   b e e n   m u c h   c a r   
s h o w   a c t i v i t y   i n   o u r   a r e a   a n d   w e   d i d   h a v e   s o m e   c o l d   a n d   n a s t y   w e a t h e r   ( s n o w   i n   t h e   m o u n t 
a i n s   n o r t h   o f   u s ) ,   s o   I   d i d   s p e n d   t i m e   i n d o o r s .   A s   f o r   b a s k i n g   i n   t h e   s u n   a n d   w a i t i n g   t o   u s e   
t h e   p o o l ,   t h e   s u n   i s   w a r m ,   b u t   t h e   w a t e r   t e m p e r a t u r e   i n   t h e   p o o l   i s   a   b a l m y   4 5   d e g r e e s ,   w h i 
c h   i s   a   t a d   t o o   c h i l l y   f o r   m e .  
  
           W e   d i d   h a v e   o u r   f i r s t   s w a p   m e e t   o f   t h e   y e a r   a t   A t l a n t a   D r a g w a y   o n   F e b r u a r y   1 3 .   T h e   d 
a y   w a s   s u n n y   b u t   c o o l   ( i n   t h e   3 0 s ) ,   s o   t h e   n u m b e r   o f   v e n d o r s   a n d   s h o p p e r s   w a s   l o w .   I   m e t   t 
h e   " b r e a k f a s t   b u n c h "   t h e r e   f o r   a   c h i l l y   s w i f t   p a s s   t h r o u g h   t h e   a i s l e s .   W e   s a w   a   f e w   p r o j e c t   
c a r s   a n d   l o t s   o f   a s s o r t e d   p a r t s .   N o   C o r v a i r   p a r t s .   G e o r g e   b o u g h t   a n   i n t a k e   m a n i f o l d   f o r   o n e   
o f   h i s   p r o j e c t s ,   b u t   t h e   r e s t   o f   u s   w e r e n ' t   t e m p t e d   t o   b u y .   T h e r e   w e r e   a l s o   f e w e r   c a r s   i n   t h 
e   d i s p l a y   a r e a ,   b u t   R i c h a r d   d i d   d r i v e   h i s   6 9   Z - 2 8   C a m a r o   w i t h   i t s   n e w   3 8 3   s t r o k e r   e n g i n e .   
C h e c k   o u t   t h e   f e w   p i c t u r e s   o n   t h e   w e b s i t e . 

                                                                                                       PLEASE NOTE    
 
     Club dues were increased to $25 at a previous meeting. Dues are due May 1st but if you send them in early please remember to send the 
new rate. Our back page of the Fan has now been corrected to show this increase. My error in not changing it sooner. Thank you for your pay-
ments and cooperation!  

Thank you so much for the flower's.  The brightened my day.  I am mending well.  I very much appreciate you thinking of me.    
 
 
Dave McCarty 

                                                          A  MESSAGE FROM  NICK 
 
                   I go in for aortic valve replacement on Feb.23rd .I'll show you my scar at recall. 
 
                Mothers came thru again. They will be shipping in late May to Dave.------------Nick 

Good Luck with the operation Nick. Our prayers are with you for a very successful operation and 
quick recovery. Give us an update as soon as you’re up to it.   
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                                                         ACTIVITIES 
 
   Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat be-
fore the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an AARP 
card you can get a 15% discount on your meal.          
 
    
   March 3rd — Business meeting Denny’s   
 
   March 13th  —  Brunch at Orchard Vali Country Club,  Rt 20, LaFayette. From Rt 81 take the LaFayette exit ( exit  
                           15 ) —– if coming from the south, turn left, from the north, turn right —— go 4 miles west on Rt 20  
                           and it will be on the right. Reservations are for 11:00. Please call or E mail me if you can attend.   
                           689-3366 or ritac44@aol,com or n2vzd@aol.com   
 
   April 7th — Business meeting Denny’s 
 
    May 5th — Business meeting Denny’s   
    May 22nd —–   tour to the Norwich Classic Car Museum. The new exhibit starts on the 21st so we’ll be among the  
                         first to see it. This time it will be police cars, muscle cars and motorcycles. Something for everyone.  
                         We’ll have lunch at Gus’s steakhouse following the tour.  
           
   June 3rd & 4th —– Recall — Hilton Garden Hotel   
 
   June 19th —–  Scriba fire Dept car show — Lew  has arranged a car show for the fire dept — let’s all get out and  
                           support him — more details to be announced soon   $10 entry fee 
 
   July 2nd —   Bayside Cruisers car show Fair Haven  — very nice show 
   July 7th —–  business meeting Denny’s 
 
    August 4th — business meeting Denny’s 
    August —– Port Byron Fire Dept car show  — not sure of date — will be the 6th or 13th 
    August 7th? —– VW show Oneida Shores —I’m guessing at this date as it’s not on the website yet   
 
    September 1st —  business meeting Denny’s 
    September  11th — Wampsville car show 
    September  18th — Jordan Fall Festival car show 
 
    October —– Dave and Marge are setting up a boat tour as we had last year. Wonderful ride there and beautiful tour  
                        of the islands 
 
    November 13th —– annual Corvair family Thanksgiving dinner at Tabatha’s 
  
   
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please 
try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                   Kitchen Corner    
                  
         
     Hot Reuben Casserole with Creamy Beer Sauce 
 
   5 Tbl butter 
   2 Tbl flour 
   1 c lager beer 
   1 c milk 
   8 oz ( about 2 ½ c  ) shredded Swiss 
   1 to 2 Tbl Dijon mustard or to taste 
   6 slices rye bread, cut into small cubes ( about 4 cups )  
   ¼ c Thousand Island dressing 
   ¾ lb cooked corned beef, cut into bite sized pieces 
   ½ lb sauerkraut, rinsed and drained 
 
     Preheat oven to 350. 
 
     Butter an 11 x 7 baking dish 
     Melt 2 Tbl butter in saucepan. Add flour, cook, stirring  
     3 mins. Add beer and milk; bring to a boil, stirring. 
      Reduce heat and simmer, stirring occasionally, 5 
     mins. Remove from heat and whisk in 2 cups of the 
     cheese, adding ½ cup at a time, until the cheese is melted 
     and sauce is smooth. Stir in mustard to taste. 
     Pat 2 cups of bread cubes onto bottom of baking dish. 
     Drizzle with thousand island dressing. Arrange corned 
     beef and sauerkraut in layers over bread; cover with 
     half of the beer sauce. Toss remaining bread cubes 
     with remaining butter in a bowl. Sprinkle cubes over  
     top of casserole then pour the other half of the beer  
     sauce over the cubes. Top with remaining shredded 
     cheese and bake 25 to 30 mins or until heated 
     through and lightly golden.  
 
 
          Irish Cream Chocolate Mousse 
 
     1 pkg chocolate instant pudding 
     1 ¼ c cold milk 
     ¼ c Irish cream liqueur 
     2 c cool whip, divided 
     ½ c fresh raspberries 
     ½ oz semi sweet chocolate, shaved 
 
        Beat pudding, milk and liqueur in medium bowl 
      with whisk for 2 mins. Stir in 1 ½ cups cool whip. 
     Spoon into 6 dessert dishes, Refrigerate 20 mins. 
     Top with remaining cool whip, berries and shaved 
      chocolate 
      
 
 
 
 

MARCH  13th 
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                                                                                      SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                 February 4th 2016 
 
                  President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 6:58. 
                  Secretary’s report from the January meeting. Motion was made by Dave and seconded by Tim to approve as 
printed in the fan. Motion approved. 
                  Treasures report‐ Keven stated the balance for the checking account, motion to approve the amount stated was 
made by Lew and seconded by Pete. Motion approved. 
 
                   Old Business‐   
                     Dave stated the Hilton has raised the room rate to $100.00 a night instead of the $97.00 a night. 
                     Dave is still asking for ideas for things to do for Recall to keep everyone busy? Red Neck Horse shoes, Movie 
night drive in? Crafters and Vendors for Saturday? These are some of the ideas that where brought to the meeting.  
                    Dave still needs to obtain the insurance from the National Corsa Club for our event.   
                    The questions were raised if we should look into changing the menu for Recall, Dave will check into the different 
menu options and e‐mail everyone with the different options and we will revisit this at the next month’s meeting. 
 
                    New Business‐ 
                     Rita asked if there would be any interest from the group for a March outing get together for Brunch at the Or‐
chard Valley Golf Course it would be approximately $14.00 per person, interest was shown so Rita will call to set up the date 
and time and bring the information to the next month’s meeting. Thank you Rita for setting up this event for the group. 
 
                       Phil asked if there would be any interest from the group for and outing to the Norwich Car Museum and then 
Lunch at Gus’s Steak House in late May. Tim will check when the Museum will be changing the exhibit since that changes 
every few months and get back to the group on when in May would be the best time to set up for that session. Thank you 
Phil and Tim for setting up this session. 
 
                       Dave and Marge will again set up for the Boat trip in the middle of October with the River Rat Boat Tours cruise 
again. Thank you Dave and Marge for setting up this session for the group. 
 
                        Lew stated that on Father’s Day this June that he will be putting on the “Lew’s Last Hurrah” Scriba Fire Depart‐
ment Show. They will be raising money for a new rescue truck. They are looking for Fire Truck’s and car’s from the 50’s to 
participate in the car show. Entry fee is $10.00 per car. 
 
                          50/50 Raffle was drawn and the winner was Martha in the amount of $20.00 that was donated back to the 
club. Thank you Martha. 
                           Kevin Grems will check with Dinosaur radio station about sponsoring a trophy for Recall as well as possibly 
coming and being a DJ at the event and broadcasting from the event the day of Recall we will discuss this at next month’s 
meeting and have the group vote on this.  
                            The question about if Domicolo ‐Barlow Band would be playing for Recall again this year and how we would 
take care of the cost, we were told by Kevin “yes they would play” and “don’t worry about it”.  Thank you Kevin. 
 
                            Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Gloria and seconded by Dave and the motion to adjourn at 7:21 
was passed.  
                             Respectfully Submitted. 
                                       Pam O’Kussick 
                                              Secretary 
 
                 Those attending the February meeting: Tim & Rita Colson, Lew & Claire Halstead, Phil & Martha Domser, Kevin & 
Gloria Fear, Kevin & Lori Grems, Pete & Pam O’Kussick, Dave Robinson & Marge. 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HELLO  AGAIN EVERYBODY !   
    Here I am again , yes, another crammed month.    This last few weeks has been mostly on the white Lakewood Monza . It 
has been “fun?” working on some of my own junk for a change. I am still figuring out how I am going to clean the gummy oil 
residue from the inside bed area , and the motor on the Rampy. I am going to have to build a new framework and have a new 
canvass made. I also have to buy a new 10X10 tent to replace the oil soaked one. I am very lucky the tables and chairs for 
shows were not in there! 
   The white wagon project (called Daisy) is coming along slowly. All brake work is done , and the new Hands wheels with 
new Michelin tires  are now  on the car. I just finished the ugly job of installing the Spyder dash , after modifying the wiring to 
fit. Everything seems to be working. The motor sounds great. I just put a dual Exhaust with Crossover pipe on it. I made some 
quiet low restriction mufflers I had here fit. They are a touch long , but will work fine, and sound nice. I made tail pipes to 
come out to the side like a factory car single , but bigger diameter. Next hurdle is a good fitting hanger system. Putting this car 
back together is like building a car from ground up. I keep finding hidden projects. When I removed the factory defrost pipes to 
add a gas heater , I found why the passenger door did not close. There  was only one loose incorrect bolt in the lower hinge 
(hidden by the defroster pipe), and loose rusty  tools lost in the panels. Somebody must have given up on it.I had to mess 
around with hatch latch and readjust that also. I have lots of projects left to do , but most should? Not be too tough. They re-
moved the inner seat belt mounts , so I have to make up new ones. Trunk floor needs a patch , then paint and rewire lights , 
horn , and wipers. I am trying to have it ready for June registration and Inspection. Now add to that the “Phil Project” for this 
year, plus a transmission reseal job , and other large projects waiting , and you can see that I am not bored. I also like to spend 
time with my Ham radio projects.  I think we have a lot of fun things to do as a group this year, so I hope we have good partici-
pation. It will benefit all of us that choose to do so. Please try hard to join us at these events. It takes work to plan and debug 
any trips and  shows we attend as a group, and most of the time all you have to do is show up and enjoy with us.  
   From the past, I have been hearing from the Zinteck’s about getting the Yenko stinger back together. The memories of this 
project go back almost to the beginning of the club. The father , Ed , was one of the most inspiring guys in the C N Y C C 
founding group. He bought the boys that car “to keep them off the streets “  and they admit that , along with scouting worked 
well. We look forward to more from them soon! Also , Bruce Marsden  sent me a bunch of scanned picture memories from 
@1982 ,  some from our National Convention.  What good times we had. 
    Regards , from the “little shop in Memphis (NY)”  Tim Colson      http://www.cnycorvair.com/Little_Corvair_Shop.php 
                                                Thanks again to Jim for the wonderful website work!  

                                                A FEW MEMORIES 

In these pictures , you 
can see some of our 
cars at Motorama 
(including the 
Stinger , and our yel-
low convertible) , and 
Bruces 69 Convt at 
NYC  along with a 
view of some conven-
tion cars from an up-
per floor of the Mar-
riott host hotel. 
Thanks Bruce! 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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          A FEW  MORE MEMORIES FROM THE PAST 
Here are more from Bruce Marsden. Most are from 1982 at our CORSA convention, others were from Motorama at the Fairgrounds. 
                Bruce was (along with his father ) an early member of C N Y C C .  Thanks for sharing! 

   THESE PICTURES ARE MOSTLY FROM THE “DAISY” PROJECT    I FEEL LIKE I BUILT IT FROM SCRATCH! 

RECALL IS COMING!   RECALL IS COMING SOON! 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($25.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


